
Notice of Class Environmental Assessment Addendum 

7th Line Storm Drainage Outlet 
Town of Innisfil 

In 2007, the Town of Innisfil (the 
Town) completed a Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA) 
Study to consider alternatives to 
improve the drainage capacity of 
Watercourse No. 5 (Banks 
Creek) from St. Johns Road to 
Lake Simcoe. The 
recommended solution was to 
replace the existing culvert 
structure at Cross Street with a 
new concrete arch span 
structure to provide a reduction 
in flooding during more frequent 
storm events.  

An Addendum to the Class EA has been initiated due to the lapse in time since completion of 
the original Class EA in 2007 and the determination that the recommended solution is no longer 
applicable. The Addendum will review the current environmental setting to update the project 
alternatives, including recommended solution, and mitigation measures with consideration of the 
current planning context and legislation.  

Public input and comments are welcome by the Town during the Class EA Addendum process. 
For further information or to provide input into the Class EA Addendum process, please contact 
one of the Project Team members identified below. With the exception of personal information, 
all comments will be part of the public record.  

Amber Leal, B.Sc., CET 
Capital Project Manager 
Town of Innisfil 
2101 Innisfil Beach Road 
Innisfil, ON L9S 1A1 
705-436-3740 x 3246 
aleal@innisfil.ca  

Andrea LaPlante, P.Eng. 
Environmental Assessment Coordinator 
Associated Engineering (Ont.) Ltd. 
Suite 200, 165 Commerce Valley Drive West 
Markham, ON L3T 7V8 
905-346-0990 
laplantea@ae.ca 

This Notice was issued on November 15, 2019. 
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